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May 14, 2025 

 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council 

From:  Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

Subject: Ordinance – OES: Devou Good Foundation In-Kind Donation 

 

Attached is an Ordinance captioned:  

 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to accept an in-kind donation of ten 

Saris Infrastructure Deluxe Public Work Stands and ten Saris 

Infrastructure Outdoor Bike Pumps valued at up to $25,000 from the Devou 

Good Foundation to facilitate bicycle transportation within Cincinnati. 

 

Approval of this Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to accept an in-kind donation of 

ten Saris Infrastructure Deluxe Public Work Stands and ten Saris Infrastructure 

Outdoor Bike Pumps valued at up to $25,000 from the Devou Good Foundation to 

facilitate bicycle transportation within Cincinnati. 

 

The donated materials will help build a network of bicycle repair stations to support 

easier bicycle transportation within Cincinnati by enabling riders to quickly resolve 

mechanical issues with bicycle equipment.  

 

Acceptance of this in-kind donation does not require matching funds, and no FTEs/full 

time equivalents are associated with acceptance of this donation.  

 

Building a network of bicycle repair stations is in accordance with the “Connect” goal to 

“[d]evelop an efficient multi-modal transportation system that supports neighborhood 

livability” and strategy to “[p]lan, design and implement a safe and sustainable 

transportation system” as described on pages 129-137 of Plan Cincinnati (2012). 

 

Building a network of bicycle repair stations supports the “Mobility” focus area goal to 

“[i]ncrease the number of residents within 0.25 mile of safe bike and pedestrian 

infrastructure 50 percent from 2022 levels by 2030” and strategy to “[i]mprove bike and 

pedestrian connectivity so that residents can safely access the places they need to go” as 

described on pages 118-119 of the 2023 Green Cincinnati Plan. 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Ordinance.  

 

 

cc: Andrew Dudas, Budget Director 

 Steve Webb, Finance Director 
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